
Copyright © 2014 Peel, Inc. Tarrytown - March 2014    1

TARRYTOWN

MARCH 2014 VOLUME 2 ISSUE 3

On April 5, historic Mayfield Park combines topics dear to the heart of 
Central Texas gardeners in a series of “must hear” lectures.  

10  AM 
Amanda Moon, horticulturist, landscape designer and consultant  Heat and 
Drought Tolerant Plants You May Not Have Heard Of (or Thought About 

Using)

11 AM  
Jay White, avid gardener, contributing writer for Texas Gardener, The Masters of 

Horticulture blog   Fence Me In -Selecting the Proper Support For Tomatoes

12 NOON  
Patty Leander, contributing writer for Texas Gardener, Master Gardener 

Vegetable Specialist, BS in Food and Nutrition  Go Vertical in the Garden 
With Climbing, VIning and Twining Vegetables

BRING YOUR GARDENING QUESTIONS!!

What’s a garden event without a plant sale? Mayfield has the best deals in town 
for hard-to-find heirlooms and other perennials  perfect for the April garden. 
A “garden goodie” raffle for  the discerning gardener will  round out the day.

As always, Trowel & Error benefits one of Austin’s favorite and enchanting 
parks, historic Mayfield. Guests tour the restored Mayfield-Gutsch home, 
surrounded by stone-walled gardens  patterned in the 1920’s after the cottage 
gardens of England. Towering palms, flowering trees and perennials line 
meandering paths set among ponds filled with water lilies and fish. Gregarious 
peacocks supervise overflowing flower beds planted and maintained by 
community volunteers.

Sponsored by Friends of the Parks  of Austin, a non-profit organization, 
TROWEL AND ERROR is the solitary fund-raiser for historic Mayfield Park. 
Although admission is free, a $5.00 donation is requested.

Trowel & Error
Mayfield Park 

Gardening 
Symposium

Saturday, April 5, 2014  

Rain or shine!!

9:30 A.M.  – 1 PM

Mayfield Park  3505 
W. 35th Street  Austin, 
Texas(next to Laguna 
Gloria Art Museum)

FOR  MORE 
INFORMATION

1-512-453-7074
neenok@aol.com or  

mayfieldpark.org



2     Tarrytown - March 2014 Copyright © 2014 Peel, Inc.

TARRYTOWN

EMERGENCY NUMBERS
EMERGENCY ...............................................................911
Fire ..................................................................................911
Ambulance ......................................................................911
Police Department ......................................... 512-975-5000
Sheriff – Non-Emergency ............................... 512-974-0845
Animal Services Office.....................................................311

SCHOOLS
Austin ISD ..................................................... 512-533-6000
Casis Elementary School ................................ 512-414-2062
O. Henry Middle School ................................ 512-414-3229
Austin High School ........................................ 512-414-2505

UTILITIES
City of Austin................................................. 512-494-9400
Texas Gas Service
 Custom Service ........................................1-800-700-2443
 Emergencies ................................................ 512-370-8609
 Call Before You Dig .................................... 512-472-2822
Grande Communications ............................... 512-220-4600 
AT&T
 New Service .............................................1-800-464-7928
 Repair ......................................................1-800-246-8464
 Billing ......................................................1-800-858-7928
Time Warner Cable
 Customer Service ........................................ 512-485-5555
 Repairs ........................................................ 512-485-5080
Austin/Travis County Hazardous Waste ......... 512-974-4343

OTHER NUMBERS
Ausitn City Hall ............................................. 512-974-7849
Ausitn City Manager ...................................... 512-974-2200
Austin Police Dept (Non Emergency) ............. 512-974-5000
Austin Fire Dept (Non Emergency) ................ 512-974-0130
Austin Parks and Recreation Dept .................. 512-974-6700
Austin Resources Recoovery ........................... 512-494-9400
Austin Transportation Dept ............................ 512-974-1150
Municipal Court ............................................ 512-974-4800
Post Office .................................................... 512-2478-7043
City of  Austin..................................... www.AustinTexas.gov

NEWSLETTER PUBLISHER
Peel, Inc. ........................................................ 512-263-9181
Editor ...............................................tarrytown@peelinc.com
Advertising ..................................... advertising@peelinc.com

IMPORTANT NUMBERS
ADVERTISING INFO

 Please support the advertisers that make Tarryown News 
possible. If you are interested in advertising, please contact 
our sales office at 512-263-9181 or advertising@peelinc.com. 
The advertising deadline is the 8th of the month prior to the 
issue. 

ARTICLE INFO
 The Tarrytown News is mailed monthly to all Tarrytown 
residents. Residents, community groups, churches, etc. are 
welcome to include information about their organizations in 
the newsletter.  Personal news for the Stork Report, Teenage 
Job Seekers, recipes, special celebrations, and birthday 
announcements are also welcome.

 To submit an article for The Tarrytown News please email 
it to tarrytown@peelinc.com.  The deadline is the 15th of the 
month prior to the issue.

David McCall GRE, SRES

ANALYSIS

Thoughtful Planning 

and Expert Execution 

of Your Family’s Goals 

When Buying or 

Selling Residential

Real Estate.

INFORMATION

GUIDANCE

512.736.8103
dvdmccll@yahoo.com
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Send In Your 
News Today!

Why Our Patients Love Us:
Empowering you to play an active role in your 
child’s dental health. 

Compassionate, individual patient care for your 
child’s needs.

Enjoy a dental  team focused on creating a 
positive dental experience for you and your child. 

Utilitzation of the most recent technology.

You are invited to stay with your child through the 
entire appointment. 

heaLthy smiLes
 aRe OUR sPeCiaLty

  Visit www.DrSherwood.net   

“My Children LOVE going to Dr. 
Sherwood’s office. They actually 
count down the days until their 
appointment and when their visit is 
over, they don’t want to leave.”

Monthly payment options 
available, including no 

interest financing. 

stephen sherwood, dds

(New patients only, this offer cannot be 
combined with other offers, restrictions apply.)

$50
OFF

Mention this and receive 
$50 off New Patient 

cleaning, fluoride and exam. 

Call today! 
(512) 454-6936

Welcome 
TO TARRYTOWN NEWS
The Tarrytown News is a monthly newsletter mailed 

to all Tarrytown residents. Each newsletter will be filled 
with information written by you about the community, 
local area activities, school information, and more.

If you are involved with a school group, play group, 
scouts, sports team, social group, etc., and would like to 
submit an article for the newsletter, you can do so online 
at www.PEELinc.com, or you can email to tarrytown@
peelinc.com. Personal news (announcements, accolades/ 
honors/ celebrations, etc.) are also welcome as long as 
they are from area residents.

GO GREEN! Subscribe via Peelinc.com to have an 
email sent to you with a link to a PDF of the newsletter, 
or have an email sent to you instead of having a 
newsletter mailed to you!

STEVE’S PLUMBING
REPAIR
• Water Pressure Problems
• Sewer & Drain Service
• Fiber Optic Drain
   Line Inspections
• Free Estimates
• Satisfaction Guaranteed

Steve Brougher
2605 Buell Ave

Master License: M-39722

512.276.7476
satisfaction guaranteedfree estimates

water pressure problems
�ber optic drain line inspectionssewer & drain service 

Steve Brougher
276-7476  ∙ 2605 Buell Ave

STEVE’S
PLUMBING

REPAIR
Master 
License: 

M-39722

satisfaction guaranteedfree estimates

water pressure problems
�ber optic drain line inspectionssewer & drain service 

Steve Brougher
276-7476  ∙ 2605 Buell Ave

STEVE’S
PLUMBING

REPAIR
Master 
License: 

M-39722
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2013 was a record year for Tarrytown real estate, so 
everyone is eager to find signs of what 2014 holds.  Will it 
surpass 2013, flatten out or (gasp!) cool off?  It’s still very 
early and winter months are cyclically slower anyway, but 
we can look at the first 45 days (due date for this article 
was February 15) of 2014 compared to the same period 
in 2013 for some indication about how things are going.

The number of transactions is lower in the first 6 weeks 
of the year compared to 2013.  Looking further back 
in 2011 and 2012 Tarrytown averaged 13 transactions 
during this time period, so the drop definitely stands 
out as a change from the last couple of years.

Sold prices are lower, too, but consider this: the homes 
sold in Tarrytown so far in 2014 are much smaller 

(square footage) on average.  In 2013, the average sold 
home size was ~3,000 sq ft.  So far in 2014 the average 
sold home size has been ~2,000 sq ft.  Correspondingly, 
the price per sq ft has shot through the roof, far exceeding 
the record highs of 2013.  The price per sq ft numbers 
should therefore be taken with a grain of salt.

One trend likely to continue and set new records 
in 2014 is the growing percentage of homes sold in 
Tarrytown for more than $1M.  Graph 1 nearby shows 
that the percentage of sold homes priced over 1M in 
Tarrytown rose to just under 50% by Q4 2013, up from 
roughly 30% in Q1 of 2012.  It certainly seems possible 
that by Q4 2014 we could see 55- 60% of all homes sold 
exceeding $1M. 

Tarrytown Real Estate Market Report: 
THE FIRST 6 WEEKS OF 2014

By Trey McWhorter

Note:  All data comes from the Austin Board of Realtors’ MLS report, reflecting activity through February 15, 2014.
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Austin Pets Alive! newest location in Tarrytown received a curious 
yet welcome donation from neighbor Austin Kula Yoga on yet another 
below freezing day with again closed schools here in central Texas of yoga 
mats.  The yoga mats will be used to pad hard and cold floors for pets, 
mostly dogs that are waiting to be adopted to their new homes.  The 
yoga mats will also come in handy to help make ramps and walk ways 
less slick for our furry friends at this no kill, non profit animal shelter.  If 
you have a yoga mat that you would like to donate to Austin Pets Alive! 
you can bring it to Austin Kula Yoga and you will receive $5 off your 
next yoga class purchase. Or find out how you can get involved at www.
austinpetsalive.org  

Yoga Mats at Austin Pets Alive!



6     Tarrytown - March 2014 Copyright © 2014 Peel, Inc.

TARRYTOWN

mezzo monday!
every monday  |  ALL NIGHT!

half off wines by the glass | half off piccoli piatti

 ciao!
3411 glenview ave. | austin, texas 78703 

512 467 9898 | www.oliveandjune-austin.com

The answer is a resounding yes! Austin is located on the direct 
migratory path for the Monarch butterfly to Mexico. And what we plant 
or eradicate in our yards can have a profound effect on the numbers 
of butterflies that survive the flight through Austin and Texas down to 
Mexico.

This year, for or the first time in memory, the monarch butterflies 
didn’t arrive en mass as usual for the annual Mexican celebration on 
November 1st, the Day of the Dead. They began to straggle in a week 
later than usual, in record-low numbers.  After previous troubling lows 
of 60 million, the fewer than three million that showed up last year have 
scientist worried. Some experts fear a spectacular collapse in the butterfly 
and insect populations.

That’s because of three major factors that are only now being widely 
recognized: the precipitous loss of native vegetation across the United 
States due to industrial farming, the suburb’s love for a sterile, empty 
green lawn and the use of herbicides like  Roundup that kill virtually 

CAN TARRYTOWN HELP THE MONARCH BUTTERFLY SURVIVE?
Betty Trent, AIA LEED AP

all plants it is applied to, especially the butterfly’s favorite plants like 
milkweed.

As a result, millions of acres of native plants, important sources of 
nectar for many species, and vital for monarch butterfly larvae, have 
been wiped out. This spring, many nurseries and farmer’s markets around 
town will be selling native plants suitable for butterfly and wildlife 
habitat. Lone Star Nursery in East Austin is promoting “Bring Back the 
Monarch” and will be selling milkweed and other plants  specifically to 
aid the Monarchs on their journey to and from Mexico.

By planting native plants, you can help the Monarchs and other 
important insects to continue to thrive and avert the worsening crisis 
in biodiversity. It’s a cause anyone with a garden or yard can serve, 
by reversing our love of chemically sterile green lawns and providing 
important species with the food and shelter they need to flourish. 

As soon as you create a wildflower meadow or border, you will  provide 
a vital service to dozens of species of bees, butterflies and Monarchs.
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VIEW SPRING BREAK AND SUMMER CAMP LOCATIONS ONLINE!

FOR MORE INFORMATION, PLEASE CONTACT
AUSTIN_INFO@SPORTBALL.US | 512.407.8814 |
REGISTER ONLINE AT WWW.SPORTBALL.US

LEARN THE BASICS 
IN EIGHT SPORTS:
Soccer
Hockey
Baseball
Football

Basketball
Volleyball
Tennis
Golf

NON-COMPETITIVE, SKILLS-FOCUSED
SPORTS PROGRAMS FOR KIDS

st. gabriel’s catholic school
Junior Kindergarten - Eighth Grade | All Faiths Welcome

www.sgs-austin.org  | 512-327-7755

OPEN HOUSE
April 8, 2014

8:30 a.m. - 10:30 a.m.

St. Gabriel’s is a place where...

curiosity and wonder are nurtured.

/SGSAustin

WANT YOUR SKIN TO GLOW?
"All Natural" Might Not Be The Way To Go 
If you want your skin to glow, experts at Baylor College of 

Medicine say all natural products might not be the answer. 
"Some people think that by going all natural with their skin 

care, that it will automatically be safer for their skin. That's 
not necessarily the case," said Dr. Rajani Katta, professor of 
dermatology at Baylor.

Whether it is cleansers or moisturizers, you can still have 
allergic reactions to the ingredients even if they are all natural 
or organic. Many natural ingredients, such as lavender extract 
or sandalwood oil, are actually types of fragrance additives. Even 
though these are natural fragrances, they can still cause the same 
type of allergic reactions. Other natural ingredients, such as tea 
tree oil, can also trigger allergic reactions. 

Since it may be hard to pinpoint exactly what is causing 
irritation or allergic reactions just by reading labels, Katta 
suggests consulting a dermatologist. 
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Let us make sure your
biggest investment is 
structurally sound.

TUCKER
ENGINEERING

1311 Chisholm Trail, Suite 303
Round Rock, TX 78681

Phone (512) 255-7477   |   Fax (512)  244-3366
www.tuckerengineering.net

STRUCTURAL REPORTS
Structural reports can be furnished in any of the following areas:

•	 Structural	design	of	houses	and	apartments	including	superstructure,	foundation	and	drainage.
•	 Structural	inspections	of	houses	and	apartments	including	drainage,	foundation,	superstructure,	as	well	

as	decks,	pools	and	other	structures.
•	 Identification	of	problems	and	recommended	solutions
•	 Estimated	Costs
•	 Inspection	and	Certification	for	structural	repairs

Our	reports	are	concise	and	easy	to	read.	We	keep	your	information	confidential.		Fees	for	services	are	
based	on	the	type	of	structure	to	be	inspected	and	where	it	is	located.	

SPECIALIZING IN RESIDENTIAL
AND COMMERCIAL STRUCTURAL 

INSPECTIONS

Serving Central Texas Since 1979 Jeffrey L. Tucker, P.E., a registered professional engineer in Texas, has been involved in structural design, inspection and repair 
of houses and apartments since 1965.  He is uniquely qualified to perform structural analyses of wood frame structures and slab 

foundations; to inspect and offer assurance of structural integrity and/or repair recommendations and details.  

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions of their 
authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or its employees. 
Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in articles submitted 
by others. The publisher also assumes no responsibility for the advertising content 
with this publication. All warranties and representations made in the advertising 
content are solely that of the advertiser and any such claims regarding its content 
should be taken up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints or 
failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost of such 
advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the publisher 
assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or typographical mistakes, 
except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated above or in the case of 
misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any other 
liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely manner, 
except as limited to liabilities stated above.

The Tarrytown Newsletter is a private publication published by Peel, Inc. It is not 
sanctioned by any homeowners association or organization, nor is it subject to the 
approval of any homeowners association or organization, nor is it intended, nor 
implied to replace any publication that may be published by or on behalf of any 
homeowners association or organization.  At no time will any source be allowed 
to use the Tarrytown Newsletter's contents, or loan said contents, to others in 
anyway, shape or form, nor in any media, website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic 
copy, fax, or etc. for the purpose of solicitation, commercial use, or any use for 
profit, political campaigns, or other self amplification, under penalty of law without 
written or expressed permission from Peel, Inc. The information in the newsletter 
is exclusively for the private use of  Peel, Inc. 

The Cat’s Nanny
512-374-1467

curobook@swbell.net
In Home TLC for Felines

Plant & House Sitting Available Bonded for your protection
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How To Execute The Forehand Drop Shot

By USPTA/PTR Master Professional 
Fernando Velasco

TENNIS
TIPS

 Look in the next Newsletter for: How to execute “The Backhand Drop Shot” 

In previous newsletters, I offered tips on how to hit the forehand 
groundstroke, the two-handed backhand, the one-handed backhand, 
the forehand volley, the two handed backhand volley, the serve, the 
forehand half-volley, the one-handed backhand volley, the overhead 
“smash”, the forehand service return, the backhand service return, 
the forehand high volley approach shot, the two handed high volley 
approach shot, the one-handed high volley approach shot, the 
forehand lob, the two-handed backhand lob and the one-handed 
backhand lob.

In this issue, I will offer instructions on how to execute the Forehand 
Drop Shot.  This shot is used when a player is deep on the baseline and 
returns a short soft ball.  The player hitting the drop shop is forcing the 
opponent to run toward the net. This ball should be hit high enough 
to clear the net and almost bounce back toward the net.  If the player 
running for the shot can get it on the first bounce, it will likely be 
off balance and will be forced to make an error or return for an easy 
put away volley.  In the illustrations, Fernando Velasco, Manager and 
Director of Tennis at the Grey Rock Tennis Club, shows the proper 
technique to execute this stroke.  This shot can also be executed from 
the base line when the opponent is expecting a deep return of a serve.

 Step 1:  The Back Swing: When Fernando detects the ball landing 
short and high, he starts his back swing high and compacted.  He is 
using the continental grip and keeping his eyes focused on the flight 
of the ball. His left hand is up front to keep the proper body balance.

Step 2: The Point of Contact:   Fernando is now ready to perform 
the drop shot.  His eyes are now focused on the point of contact and 
the face of the racket is angled up to create the underspin on the ball.  
His goal is to keep his head still. His left hand is still in front and his 
weight is shifting toward his left foot.

Step 3:  The Follow Through:  The success of a drop shot is to 
keep the ball on the strings as long as possible.  Fernando is almost 
“cupping” the ball during the follow through.  Fernando’s grip is 
relaxed and the head of the racket is pointing toward the sky. His 
left shoulder is almost opening to the net and his eyes are following 
the path of the ball. 

Step 4: The Ready Position: Once Fernando finishes the stroke, 
his goal is to follow the path of the drop shot.  If he created a good 
drop shot and sees his opponent running with the head of the racket 
down, Fernando will move closer to the net or anticipate the angle 
shot. More likely it will be an easy sitter for a put away volley. 
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Register online at:
www.colinshope.org

Questions about the event?
Contact Amy Domecq

or Tracie Garvens
amy.domecq@colinshope.org

(512) 470-9470

WWW.COLINSHOPE.ORG

JOIN US FOR GOLF 
AND A GREAT CAUSE!

DATE: Wednesday, April 30th
11:00 am Registration - 1:00 pm Start

LOCATION: Flintrock Falls Country Club
FORMAT: 4-person scramble

We
envision
a WORLD

CHILDREN
DO
NOT DROWN
where

*Includes lunch, dinner and lots of swag
COST: $165 per golfer*

FOLLOW UP ON YOUR 
HEART HEALTH

Eating healthy and exercising are well known tips to keep 
your heart healthy, but doctors at Baylor College of Medicine 
say don't forget about the follow-ups.

"Many times people will see a doctor and receive a diagnosis 
of high cholesterol or blood pressure, for example, but they 
won't follow up with another appointment," said Dr. Joseph 
Coselli, professor of surgery at Baylor. "These secondary doctor 
visits are needed to monitor progression of risk factors and to 
help find the most effective treatment options."

Coselli recommends asking your doctor some important 
questions:

What is a healthy weight for me?

What does a balanced diet consist of? 

How do I quit smoking?

What exercises should I add to my daily routine?

What health screenings should I have? 

When should I follow up with my next appointment?

"You have to be responsible for your health and make 
important changes to keep your heart healthy," Coselli said. 
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Our intimate knowledge of Austin’s 
best properties has helped thousands 

of people make Austin their home for 
over 26 years.

 
We get it.

Trey McWhorter
REALTOR®

512-480-0848 x 116 ofc
512-808-7129 cell

trey.mcwhorter@moreland.com
www.moreland.com

Read my market 
update inside.

thinking about 
selling
The best ways to 
improve your home’s 
curb appeal are the 
most obvious ones.

it doesn’t make a lot of sense 

to add ornamental flowers if 

your lawn is yellow and dead. 

A new door knocker won’t do 

much if your home’s paint is 

chipped and falling off. Taking a 

nice long look at your house will 

make it clear what project you 

should tackle first.

For a personal, no-obligation consultation on your 
home’s market value, give me a call.

Trey McWhorter
512-808-7129


